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Tales of Phantasia FAQ/Walkthrough
by Sintaku

This walkthrough was originally written for Tales of Phantasia on the GBA, but the walkthrough is still applicable
to the PSX version of the game.
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                              *** Last Update *** 
Version 0.0.1 [Date - 18:05 28 May 2007]: 
     - Added first version, contents, and walkthrough began. 
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NOTE: To find something please use CTRL+F and enter in the codes in "[ 
]"(includeding the [ ]). 
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[2]  Walkthrough 
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                                   Prologue                                  [1] 
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                              Version Information                          [1.1] 
-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 

Version 0.0.1 [Date - 18:05 28 May 2007]: 
     - Added first version, contents, and walkthrough began. 

-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 
                                 Contacting Me                             [1.2] 
-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 

To contact me you can use on of the following methods: 
     - E-Mail[sutehk@gmail.com] - Best way to contact. Include "FAQ" and the 
games names in the guide. As GMail autosorts my e-mail I will look at the FAQ 
e-mails first if they include the word "FAQ". 
     - AIM[vsintaku] - I am rarely on, but if I am online I will help you. 
     - MSN[x@vtaku.com/sutehk@gmail.com] - Same as my AIM, I am barely on. 

-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 
                                    Credits                                [1.3] 
-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 

     I would like to thank all the people who helped me with this guide and any 
other guide I have made. 

   - Corival : Gave me all the titles for Reid. And gave me a reason to come 
back to complete the guide. 

     If you feel you have contributed to this guide but I have not included you 
or you have a compaint about this guide please feel free to contact me (look at 
the Contacting Me section above to contact me). 
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                                  Walkthrough                                [2] 
=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=- 
=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 

-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 
                                 The Beginning                             [2.1] 
-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 

The game starts with a scene. Then you gain control at Cress' house. Leave  
Cress' house, then go through the arch below and all the way down to the house  
below. Enter the house, this is Chester's house. Walk up the small flight of  
stairs then left, down and all the way left and up the stairs to the upper floor  
of the house. Walk to the girl here and talk to her, she is called Ami, she will  



give you the item "Stuffed Cress". Now exit Chester's house. Go up and right  
across the bridge. Then into the house on the top next to you (Temple of  
Lenios), go all the way up the aisle and talk to the Priest. Exit the temple.  
You can go to the weapon's shops since it will be the last time for you to use  
this towns weapon shop (you will see why very soon), but you will require to  
train for money to buy the items so it really isn't worth spending the money  
since you earn about 3 gald per kill in the South Forest. Go down from the  
temple past the lone tress, don't leave the town, go into the building left of  
the town exit. Talk to the man behind the counter, he is the shopkeeper, he  
gives you an "Apple". Leave the shop and go back to Chester's house, and up the  
stairs to the top floor and talk to Ami to give her the "Apple". Leave Chester's  
house and try to exit the town (the exit is south of the building where you  
received the Apple). You will see a scene with Tristan. Now exit the town and  
your on the world map. Now head to the South Forest, to get there head south  
around the mountain and you automatically enter the forest. You will encounter  
many enemies in here, it is worth fighting all of them. Go left all the way,  
then down until you see the boar, then go to down a bit and left through the  
opening, then up and right and you will find a chest with a "Life Bottle". Go  
back to where you saw the boar, then go all the way down from there. Then go  
right and you will see the boar again, continue all the way right. Then all the  
way up and you come to a large tree, you see a scene. After which the boar  
attacks you. 

 _____________________________ 
|                             \________________________________________________ 
|                                                                              \ 
| Name - Boar 
| Strategy - Run up to it, attack it continuously. It will let its babies flee. 
|            If you keep attacking it, then it won't have time to counterattack. 
|            Its attacks do large amounts of damage, so your best defense is  
|            indeed a strong offense. 
|______________________________________________________________________________| 

After the battle you will see a scene, then head back to the village. You see  
another scene when you enter the village, after the scene go up and across the  
bridge to see another scene. After the scene try to leave Chester's house, you  
see a small scene then leave Chester's house. Go up into Cress' house, and up  
the stairs to the next floor. Go up, then right, then down and touch the sword  
you see. You will get a "Knight's Saber", equip it as it is much stronger than  
your current weapon. Leave Cress' house and exit the town. Now you are on the  
world map.

=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 
=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=- 
                                   Epilogue                                  [3] 
=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=-~^~-=- 
=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 

-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 
                       FAQ [Frequently Asked Questions]                    [3.1] 
-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 
     Any question asked will be added to the FAQ so that it can help people in 
the future. 
     You can find the question's answer by searching the question. 

   Guide Related Questions: 

     1. I have submitted information to you for this guide but you have not 
        added it. 
     Answer: It is most likely that I have added it to the guide or it is 



             already present in the guide. If it is not present in the guide and 
             is not for a week after your contribution please contact me (refer 
             to Contacting Me section). 

     2. This guide is not the correct guide for this game. 
     Answer: This has happened before, I had submitted a guide I wrote for the 
             previous version of the game (e.g. a guide I wrote for Dragon 
             Slayer 1 or 2 was submitted for Dragon Slayer Gaiden). If you find 
             this to be the case for this guide then please contact me (refer to 
             Contacting Me section). 

     3. I submitted some information and you have used it as your OWN 
        information without saying I was the one that submitted it. 
     Answer: There are two possibilities here. Either I had already added it to 
             the guide before I found your submission, or I had added your 
             submission but forgotten to mark it as yours and credit it for you. 
             Either way I am very sorry, as I should credit you for any 
             submissions you provide and I will do so if you contact me (refer 
             to Contacting Me section). 

     4. You have stolen my work. This is theft damnit! 
     Answer: I highly doubt I have stolen your work, but if I have please feel 
             free to e-mail me saying so and send a copy of your work as proof 
             that I have stolen off you. And if I reject your claim then you 
             should request for my contribution to be removed to CJayC through 
             the Support Ticket (I think). 

     5. I submitted some information before but now I want to remove it. 
     Answer: My answer to this varies, if the information you submitted was a 
             small peice of information like a item location then I will most 
             likely not remove your contribution. But if it is larger (e.g. a 
             analysis of the game mechanics or RNG system) then I will most 
             likely remove it due to your request. 

-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 
                               Legal Information                           [3.2] 
-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~ 

     This guide may not be reproduced under any circumstances except for 
personal and/or private use. It may not be used on any web site or otherwise 
distributed publicly without permission being granted by me. Use of this guide 
on any other web site apart from websites in the list below or as a part of any 
public display is strictly prohibited, and a violation of U.S. and international 
copyright laws. 

     The only sites allowed to host this guide are: 
  - GameFAQs [http://www.gamefaqs.com] 
  - Neoseeker [https://www.neoseeker.com] 

     If you see my guides on any other site apart from those above on the list 
then e-mail me at sutehk@gmail.com . Also keep in mind to have "Tales of 
Eternia" or "FAQ" in the title or it will be automatically trashed by my spam 
filters. 

Tales of Eternia, etc. copyright NAMCO. 

All other trademarks/brand names copyright by their respective owner(s). 
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